Alexander, Jacquelyne

Subject: FW: LAFCO at-large member

From: Throop, Jim <j_throop@ci.lompoc.ca.us>

Sent: Tuesday, January 12, 2021 4:22 PM

To: Email Lafco

Cc: Alarcon, Christie; Halvorson, Brian; Osborne, Jenelle
Subject: LAFCO at-large member

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Mike

} am Jim Throop, City Manager for the City of Lompoc.

Welcome to Santa Barbara County!

I hope all is going well and you are settling into the new position.

I noticed on the agenda for the special meeting of January 14", there is an item for the Public Member of LAFCO.

I am not able to make this meeting, due to another meeting at the same time, but | have asked my Community
Development Director, Christie Alarcon, and Planning Manager, Brian Halvorson, to attend.

However, | wanted to also voice to you my recommendation that the Commission look at a new at-large member, rather
than a re-appointment.

We have some very well qualified individuals in the North County, and in Lompoc, that have expressed a desire to serve.

| would like to request that the Commission open the recruitment for appointment. | do believe it is in the best interest
that the ‘at-large’ position be rotated throughout the County, rather than continuing with the same person.

I will ask my staff to make such a request at public comment, but | also wanted to reach out to you and let you know my
thoughts on the subject.

Thank you again for coming to Santa Barbara County!

Jim Throop
City Manager
City of Lompoc
805-875-8212
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